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MEMO

All Building Officials in Miami-Dade County

TO: \
FROM:& Michael L. Goolsby, Division Chief 2
Board and Code Administration Division

DATE: May 10, 2018

SUBJECT: Continental Materials, Inc.-Listing No. 17-0222.12-Removal
Electrogalvanized Ring Shank Coil Roofing Nails

This is to inform you of the removal of Continental Material, Inc. Listing Approval No. 17-0222.12
of the Miami Dade County electrogalvanized fastener listing approvals as of Thursday, May 10,
2018. The removal was due to the random ASTM G85 corrosion tests conducted to Continental
Materials, Inc.’s Electrogalvanized Roofing Nails from two different distribution centers, and in
both occasion the results of the tests showed that none of the electrogalvanized nails pass the test or
have acceptable results.

Our office has notified Continental Materials, Inc. to request them to recall this product from any
Distribution Center where this product contain the Miami Dade County Approval Logo. In case
Continental Materials, Inc. requests another Electrogalvanized Roofing Nails approval, our office
will request Continental Materials, Inc. to develop a Quality Control Program where they should be
testing their Electrogalvanized Roofing Nails quarterly until our office has confidence that this
nonconformance was addressed.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Helmy A. Makar, P.E.,
Product Control Section Supervisor at 786-315-2590.

Thank you for your attention on this matter.



